
        

 

            

 

mmmm If a Parent Suspects a Disability that May 

Interfere with Learning 

1. Disabilities can include anything from a 

speech delay to autism, including, but not 

limited to, cognitive disabilities, behavior 

issues, developmental delays, and certain 

medical conditions that are obstacles to 

learning. 

 

2. If a Garfield Heights parent suspects a 

disability, they should contact Mrs. Rutkowski, 

preschool psychologist, at (216) 475-8123 ext. 

56110 or complete the “Preschool Request 

Form” and the psychologist will contact the 

parent. 

 

3. The school will schedule a screening 

appointment, usually on the first Friday of the 

month.  The screening will determine whether 

or n t the child needs a full evaluation. 

 

4. Parents should complete the “Preschool 

Request Form” and bring it to the screening 

appointment. 

 

5. Preschool directors can give out this form if 

they would like-but parents should fill out the 

form or at least be aware of it. The form is also 

online (district website-->parents--

>preschool). 

 

6. Evaluations take 60 days to complete once the 

parent has registered the child. 

 

7. Parents can call Mrs. Rutkowski, preschool 

psychologist, at (216) 475-8123 ext. 56110 if 

they have any questio 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Terrance S. Olszewski 

Superintendent of Schools 

 

  

 

Allen D. Sluka 

Treasurer/CFO/Business Services 

 

 

          Board of Education 

 

Joseph M.  Juby 

President  

 

Gary Wolske 

Vice President 

 

Robert A. Dobies, Sr. 

 

June  A. Geraci 

 

Christine A. Kitson 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

               Board of Education Offices 

       5640 Briarcliff Drive 

           Garfield Heights, Ohio 44125 

 

Telephone: 216.475.8100 

Facsimile: 216.475.1824 

 

www.garfieldheightscityschools.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Elmwood Families,       January 4, 2017 

 

 Can you believe we have already begun 2017? We will soon be celebrating the 

100
th

 day of school. Winter weather is upon us and there are a few things you should 

remember. In the event that school is cancelled, you will receive a phone call from our 

superintendent. Also, be sure to watch the local news channels for updates. If you are 

not currently receiving phone calls from the district about our current events, make 

sure we have your current working phone number on file. Please ensure that your 

students are coming to school dressed appropriately for the weather.  As we quickly 

approach the middle of the school year, we are asking that you review with your child 

about the importance of displaying appropriate behavior at school.  Some things you 

may think about discussing are the importance of respecting adults, following school 

rules, and being kind to others.  

 

Here are some important dates to remember 

 

 January 3
rd

: No School - Winter Break 

 January 16
th

: No School - Martin Luther King Day 

 January 19
th

: Parent Teacher Conferences 

 January 20
th

: All Pro Dads Breakfast 

 January 20
th

: Movie Night 

 January 26
th

: 100
th

 Day of School 

 

 

As always, we thank you for your continued support of our students, teachers, and 

staff.  We are very proud of all of our Elmwood Family!   

 

 

Go Bulldogs! 

 

Gwen Abraham     Mary Harris   

Principal       Assistant Principal 

 


